


MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE HELD ON MONDAY, 24 NOVEMBER 2014 AT 7.30PM IN THE CASTLE, HERTFORD
PRESENT
Cllr N Wilson, In the Chair
Councillors P Boyle, Mrs B Haddock, Mrs S Newton and P Ruffles 
IN ATTENDANCE:
Ms Nina L. Villa, Town Clerk

Ms T Carpenter, Civic Administration Manager
274.         APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Cllr M McCormick, Cllr D Poole (family commitment) and Cllr R Willis (Unwell)
275.         DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None.
276.         THE MINUTES
It was RESOLVED that:

The minutes of the meeting held on 15 September 2014 were approved as a correct record of the proceedings and the Chairman was authorised to sign same. 
277.        MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES NOT DEALT WITH 
          ELSEWHERE  ON THE AGENDA


     Wall by footpath adjacent to St Andrew’s Church
The Town Clerk confirmed that she had received an email from East Herts Council which confirmed that the Council was working to establish the ownership of the wall as well as seeking a quotation of the costs involved for its repair.   East Herts Council had asked whether the Council would be prepared to contribute towards the wall’s repair if ownership could not be established.  The Committee requested details of the costs involved prior to seeking the view of the full Town Council.
It was RESOLVED that:

The action sheet be noted.

278.        QUESTIONS AND/OR STATEMENTS FROM MEMBERS OF THE 
          PUBLIC

None.

279.         ALLOTMENTS – STATISTICS AND MAINTENANCE
The Committee received a report detailing the latest statistics for the Council’s allotment sites, and also maintenance work which had been carried out on the sites.

The Committee noted that one plot at North Road had not been let because it was unusable.  The Committee enquired whether it would be worth removing the plot from the lettable plots at North Road and be used as a wildlife area.  
It was RESOLVED that:


      The Committee notes the report.
280.          ALLOTMENTS – MUDLARKS COMMUNITY GARDEN PROJECT
The Committee received a report from Mudlarks regarding the recent activities of the project.  The Committee was delighted to note the continued success and growth of the project.
It was RESOLVED that:
The Committee notes the report.
281.       
NORTH ROAD PLOTHOLDERS GROUP

The Committee received a report regarding the recent activities of the North Road Plotholders Group which was noted.

It was RESOLVED that:


The Committee notes the report.
282.         LOVELY GRUB GARDEN
The Committee received a report of the work of the Lovely Grub Garden.
The Committee considered that the reports from Mudlarks, North Road Plotholders’ Group and the Lovely Grub Garden represented the best in community life and wondered whether the Museum would be interested in holding the reports as a record of all that is good in community life in Hertford for future generations.   The Town Clerk confirmed that she was due to meet the Museum Curator shortly and would raise the matter with her.

It was RESOLVED that:

The Committee notes the report.
283.
  ALLOTMENT FEES

The Committee received a report recommending an increase in allotment fees.    Following a discussion the Committee confirmed an increase to £4.80 with effect from 1 January 2016.
The Town Clerk enquired whether the Committee would wish to define an age for its concession to senior citizens given that the retirement age from work no longer existed and the age for receipt of the state pension was increasing regularly.  The Committee requested that this matter be an agenda item for discussion at the next meeting and requested that the Town Clerk carry out some research with other Councils.
It was RESOLVED that:

The Committee approves an increase in allotment fees from £4.60 to £4.80 with effect from 1 January 2016.

284.
CEMETERY AND CLOSED CHURCHYARDS - STATISTICS FOR BURIALS AND INTERMENT OF ASHES
The Committee received a report outlining the recent burials and interment of ashes statistics at the Cemetery along with details of the maintenance work programme.  
The Committee noted the high quality of work by the Grounds staff and by both the Cemetery and Allotments Officers, and requested that their gratitude be passed on to officers concerned.

It was RESOLVED that:

The Committee notes the report.
  285.
      SUB COMMITTEES AND ADVISORY SUB COMMITTEES
Hertford Youth Town Council

      It was RESOLVED that:

The Committee notes the minutes of the Youth Town Council meeting held on 24 September 14.
   286.
FINANCE -  FIRST HALF INCOME AND EXPENDITURE 20114/15
The Committee received a report detailing the first half income and expenditure for the Community Services Committee 2014/15.
It was RESOLVED that:

The Committee notes the income and expenditure to 30 September 2014.
   287.     DRAFT BUDGET
The Committee received details of the draft budget for 2015/16 along with a list optional projects for consideration.
The Town Clerk advised the Committee that the purchase of a new burial database had become urgent because the current database was becoming increasingly unreliable and could not realistically wait until 1 April 2015.   It was therefore requested that the Committee authorise the purchase of a new database in this financial year, with costs coming from underspent budgets headings within the Community Services budget.   The Committee approved the request and removed the item from the list of optional projects for 2015/16.
A discussion took place regarding the replacement of the van and it was generally considered that replacement at this time was not urgent.  The Committee requested that the optional projects budget for this item be reduced to £4000, to represent a contingency for future need for a new vehicle.

Note: Cllr Boyle wished it to be recorded that he voted against the proposal to reduce the optional project for vehicle replacement from £15000 to £4000.
The Committee discussed and prioritised the remaining optional projects into order of need and preference as follows, for recommendation to the Finance, Policy and Administration Committee:

5030
Allotment Maintenance, Gate, Lovely Grub Garden
£1400

5120
War Memorial Maintenance 



£5000

5399
Capital Expenditure replacement van contingency
£4000

5340
Cemetery Maintenance, Resurfacing and edging
£5000

5342
Memorial Repairs




         £15000

5399
Bins and Benches





£7000

These recommended budget items totalling £37,400 will reduce the net expenditure for this Committee from 238,843 to 227,620, representing a reduction of 4.7% on the net expenditure expected for 2014/15.


The Town Clerk asked the Committee to give some consideration to any other projects on which they may wish to embark in the next year.   The early securing of additional cemetery land was considered important.

It was RESOLVED that:
a)
The Committee notes the report
b)
The Committee recommends optional project of £37,400 for consideration by the Finance, Policy and Administration Committee on 15th December 2015.

c)
The Committee approves the purchase of a new cemetery database in 2014/15, to be funded from underspent budgets in the Community Services Committee.
The meeting closed at 2100
